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) 
) 
) 
 

ORDER GRANTING FURTHER 
EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE 
SUPPLEMENTAL REPLY COMMENTS 
 

BY THE CHAIR: The above-captioned docket is a rulemaking proceeding on access 
to electric customer usage data. On October 7, 2022, in response to a motion filed by Duke 
Energy Carolinas, LLC, and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (collectively, Duke), the 
Commission issued an Order extending the date for parties to file supplemental reply 
comments to December 6, 2022.  

On December 6, 2022, the North Carolina Attorney General’s Office (AGO), filed a 
motion requesting an additional extension of time to December 9, 2022, for parties to file 
supplemental reply comments. In summary, the AGO stated that counsel for the AGO had 
a family emergency the night before the current deadline for filing supplemental reply 
comments, that he communicated with counsel for Duke, Dominion Energy North Carolina, 
Mission:data, and the Public Staff about the requested extension, and that those parties 
did not object to the requested extension. 

Based on the AGO's motion and the record, the Chair finds good cause to extend 
the date for all parties to file supplemental reply comments to December 9, 2022. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 7th day of December, 2022. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

Tamika D. Conyers, Deputy Clerk 
 


